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March 29,2022
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Sent via email: minister.edu@ontario.ca

The Honourable Stephen Lecce,
Minister of Education
Sth fkloor, 438 University Avenue
Toronto, ON MsG 2K8

Honourable and Dear Sir:

Re: Gity of Port Colborne's Resolution - Everyone Matters - Early Learning and Ghild
Care Plan

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of March 28,
2022 received and supported correspondence from the City of Port Colborne dated March 14,
2022 regarding the City of Port Colborne's Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee
recommendation asking for Provincial support of the Early Learning and Child Care Plan.

Attached please find a copy of the City of Port Colborne's correspondence dated March 11,
2022.

Thank you for your attention to this matter

Yours very truly,

u*/s
Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk
cschofi eld@forterie.ca
CS:dlk
Encl.

cc: Local Area Municipalities

Our Focus: Your Future

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 256

Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie,ca



P()RT COLBORNE
Corporote Services Deportment
Clerk's Division

Municipol Offices: 66 Chorlotte Street
Port Colborne, Ontorio L3K 3C8 : www.portcolborne.co

r 905.835.2900 ext 106 r 905.834.5746
rc qmber.lopointe@portcolborne.cs

Re

March 11,2022

The Honourable Stephen Lecce
Minister of Education
5th Floor
438 University Avenue
Toronto, ON MsG 2KB

Via Email : stephen.lecce@pc.ola.org

Dear Mr. Lecce

City of Port Colborne Resolution Re: Social Determinants of Health Advisory
Committee - Everyone Matters - Early Learning and Ghild Care Plan

Please be advised that, at its meeting of February 22, 2022, the Council of The Corporation of
the City of Port Colborne resolved as follows:

That Council support the request from the Social Determinants of Health
Advisory Committee - Everyone Matters and send a letter to the province
asking them to support the Early Learning and Child Care Plan whereby
the province would enter into an agreement with the federal government to
implement this plan and that the letter be circulated to all Niagara municipalities for
support.

A copy of the above noted correspondence is enclosed for your reference

Sincerely,

O"A- fre,l
Amber LaPointe
City Clerk

ec: Local Niagara Municipalities

RECEIVED
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To:

From:

PORT COLBORNE
Memorandum

Date:

Members of City Council

Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee - Everyone

Matters

February 3,2022

Recommendation re Early Learning and Child Care PlanRe

At the February 3,2022 meeting of the Social Determinants of Health Advisory
Committee - Everyone Matters, the following motion was passed:

Moved by L. Kleinsmith

Seconded by B. Steele

That the Social Determinants of Health Advisory Committee - Everyone Matters
requests the Port Colborne City Council send a letter to the province asking them to
support the Early Learning and Child Care Plan whereby the province would enter into
an agreement with the federal government to implement this plan and that the letter be
circulated to all Niagara municipalities for support.

CARRIED.


